
                     

“Ysgol Brynffordd School – A good school 

with good prospects” 
Estyn HMI 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                            
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Brynford Primary School          Ysgol Brynffordd 

Brynford                                   Brynffordd 

Holywell                                    Treffynnon 

Flintshire                                  Sir y Fflint 

CH8 8AD                                   CH8 8AD 

Website / Gwefan:   

Email / Ebost:  bfmail@hwbmail.net 

Telephone / Ffôn:  01352 713184 

    

Newsletter 2 September 16th / Medi 16 2106 

‘Every child, every chance, every day’ 
‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’ 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  
It is lovely to see that all the children have settled in really well at the start of this new term all eager to learn. We have lots of exciting 
activities planned for this term to reinforce pupil learning in their topic areas. Our Road Dahl morning was a success with some interesting 
activities enjoyed by all. Thank you to the children and staff for their hard work and enthusiasm. It has also been lovely to see the children 
making the most of the super weather using the octagon and outdoor areas on a daily basis. We are fortunate to have such super outdoor 
space.  
 Please see some dates for the diary below. Additional information will be available as the term progresses. Our school website is currently 
being updated and will be ‘up and running’ as soon as possible. Thank you for your patience and understanding.  
Mae’n dda weld y plant setla’n dda iawn i  mewn i’r tymor newydd. Diolch am eich cyd-weithrediad gyda hyn. 
Cofiwch fod y mwyafrif o’r wybodaeth rydych yn dymuno i’w ddarganfod ar ein gwefan – manylion uchod.  

 
 

 
    

 

Siaradwr Cymraeg 

Class 1: Sam Birch 

Class 2:Haf Tattum 

Class 3: Lewis Roberts 

Seren yr Wythnos 

Class 1: Imogen Garner 

Class 2: Zac Barnes 

Class 3: Cerys Anne Roberts 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Weekly Achievers         

Class One: Clemence Batt 

Charlie Wilberforce-Marsh, Ceri 

Owen, Finlay Potter, Rohan Spindler 

Class 2: Thomas Williams, Dylan 

Hayes 

Class 3: Ted Saunders, Rhys Gelder 

  Most Housepoints: Oliver Roberts           
Well done to all!                          

Attendance 

Class 1: 95.3% 

Class 2:96.6% 

Class 3: 94.3% 

Whole School Attendance: 

95.3%                                               

 

 
  

After School Clubs: 

Monday: – NO CLUB  
Tuesday: – Football Club £1 Mr Roberts 

Wednesday: ECO Club. Mrs Shickell 

Thursday: Netball Club KS2 Mrs Roberts 

Art and Crafts Club Foundation Phase- 

Mrs Bartlett 

 

Music Lessons have now begun. Mr 

Shotton is the saxophone and flute 

teacher. Mr Jones is the guitar 

teacher.  

Guitar - Tuesday 

Saxophone and flute lessons - 

Wednesday 

DATA COLLECTION SHEETS  
There are still some sheets outstanding – 
Please will you return them to school as soon 
as possible even if there is no change to the 
details. 
Many thanks 

 

FOBS AGM and Sponsored Walk 

Reminder 
 Monday 19th September 6:30pm. 

All welcome, new class representatives to 
be appointed and ideas for fundraising for 
the year.   
Sponsored Walk- Sunday September 

18th-Loggerheads 9:30 start. 

 

JeansforGenes Day  

Friday 23rd September 

Please remember to wear your jeans to 

school on Friday 23rd September. We 

would be grateful for a donation (the 

suggested amount is £1) towards the 

Jeans for Genes charity.  We continue to 

support this charity as we have for a 

number of years and it is an excellent way 

of helping children less fortunate than 

ourselves. Thank you! 

 

Harvest Service 2016 

 
Our Harvest Service will take place on 

Monday 10th October at Cynfaen Chapel. 
It will begin at 9:30 am. We normally 

have a collection for a chosen charity to 
offer assistance to a chosen cause. 

We would welcome any suggestions for a 
nominated charity. Therefore if you 

know of any charity/organisation in need 
or you are involved in, please could you 

let us know and we will do our utmost to 
act on this. Many thanks. 

Extra Curricular Clubs 
  The weather is currently being kind 

to us. However, as the term 
progresses, we ask that if the 

weather is unpredictable, please phone 
school just to ensure that the club is 
still on. Unfortunately we are not able 
to use the hall to accommodate these 

sessions. Many thanks for your 

cooperation with this. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?q=http://www.powys.gov.uk/index.php%3Fid%3D3129&sa=U&ei=DUY1U8a1IYmBhAeE34DwBg&ved=0CDoQ9QEwBg&usg=AFQjCNHxm6RYC5nqq-iqpzKLgT1HYkENDQ
http://www.investorsinpeople.co.uk/
http://www.woodlandtrust.org.uk/en/learning-kids/Pages/children.aspx
http://home.healthyschools.gov.uk/
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.milfordhavenschool.co.uk/images/basicskillsqualitystandard.png&imgrefurl=http://www.milfordhavenschool.co.uk/information.asp&usg=__IvyGn5C0Q3O2CQPYXK8RRGqlT0U=&h=100&w=100&sz=42&hl=en&start=2&zoom=1&um=1&itbs=1&tbnid=C7u8Zvgz4GCujM:&tbnh=82&tbnw=82&prev=/search%3Fq%3Dbasic%2Bskills%2Bquality%2Bstandard%26um%3D1%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26biw%3D1003%26bih%3D592%26tbm%3Disch&ei=WwbRTYeeF9K88gPPquj1DQ
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.data-wales.co.uk/flag.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.data-wales.co.uk/flag.htm&usg=__nlCsaWJ3ADrrBq7JN3MhHqtcFRk=&h=174&w=278&sz=8&hl=en&start=2&zoom=1&tbnid=xWQJmCE_Y_WPNM:&tbnh=71&tbnw=114&ei=M_ViUPXACOel0QWdi4HwBg&prev=/search%3Fq%3Dwelsh%2Bflag%26hl%3Den%26safe%3Dactive%26gbv%3D2%26tbm%3Disch&itbs=1


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Yours sincerely / Yn gywir 

Yours sincerely / Yn gywir, 
Mrs Rachel Critchell 

Acting Headteacher/ Pennaeth 
Dros dro 

And the staff of Ysgol Brynffordd 

Runner Beans!! 
As part of our opening service on 

New Beginnings, each class  
planted their own runner bean 
seeds. They are currently 

watering them and monitoring 
them on a daily basis. We are 
still awaiting results in classes 

One and Three, but Class Two’s 
runner bean shoot is 13.5 cm 
high!! An excellent start to the 

term! 
 

Dates for the Term 
Sunday 18th September: FOBS Sponsored Walk 
Monday 19th September: FOBS AGM 6:30 pm 
Friday 23rd September:  Jeans for Genes Day 
Friday 30th September: Macmillan Coffee Morning 
9:30-11:00 
 Monday 10th October:: Harvest Service 9:30 
 
 Tuesday 11th October: Parents Evening 3:30 onwards  
Reception to Year 6 ( Details to follow) 
Friday 21st October: School closes for half term. 
Monday 31st October:  School opens 
Wednesday November 9th:  Flintshire Indoor 
Athletics (KS2) 
Friday 18th November:  Children in Need  
Monday 5th- December: Christmas Concert Dress 
Rehearsal 
Wednesday 7th December: Christmas Show 2 pm 
Thursday 8th December: Christmas Show 6 pm 
Tuesday 13th December: Trip to Rhyl Pantomime to 
see Peter Pan 
Thursday 15th December: Children’s Christmas Party 
Friday 16th December: Christmas Jumper Day. Carol 
Service St Michael’s Church ( Details to follow.) 
 

 
School Council – The following children have 
been elected onto the School Council.  
Year 6 – Cerys Anne Roberts, Ellie 

Roberts 

Year 5- Kai Churchman, Evie Payne  

Year 4-  Noah Spindler, Thomas Williams  

Year 3 – Ashton Moore, Thomas Williams 

Year 2 – Ceri Owen, Lewis Jones 

The School Council have held their first 
meeting and have some excellent ideas. 
After a close vote, the following positions 
have been agreed.  
Chairperson: Cerys Anne Roberts 
Vice Chairperson: Ellie Roberts 
Treasurer: Evie Payne 
Secretary: Kai Churchman 
Congratulations to all new members of the 
School Council! We look forward to your 

contributions this year. 

MacMillan Coffee Morning Friday 30th September 

2016 

 

 
The School Council are holding a coffee morning 

to raise funds for this much needed charity.  

We would welcome donations of tea, coffee, 

biscuits, sugar, cakes and milk.  

If you are able to offer any donations please 

could you bring them into school on Wednesday 

28th September, 2016 
Many thanks. 

School Meals Menu 

 
 This is a three weekly menu. Next week 
will be the menu choice for week three. 
The children are able to choose from the 

daily menu. 
 We ask for your support in paying dinner 
money on a Monday.  

It is also really important that all payments 
are in an envelope marked clearly with your 
child’s name. Thank you for your support 

with this. 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://www.dsdlaw.co.uk/macmillan-coffee-morning-2015/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0CBYQwW4wAGoVChMI8-nEi9DuxwIVA47bCh3-8ggK&usg=AFQjCNFS5K6dIbNs6silyPy6t0cJZrICTg
http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://www.hsph.harvard.edu/nutritionsource/pyramid-full-story/&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ved=0CBoQwW4wAmoVChMI-au_muHuxwIVw6fbCh1q3gD_&usg=AFQjCNFw1i7ldwuUjlblMjiiVhtVIJoWyQ

